
   

QUONOCHONTAUG CENTRAL BEACH FIRE DISTRICT
July 6, 2016

DearGreetings! 

What a glorious Holiday Weekend!

 

 

Thank you to all the volunteers who worked tirelessly to create

such a special time in Quonnie.  We are very fortunate to have

a video of the parade thanks to Robert Petrone.

Click on this link to view it.

You are Invited

July 9th - Special Events Volunteer

Breakfast

"Muffins and Mimosas"  9:30 to 11:00 

59 Surfside Ave.  All are welcome.

Come mingle with friends and neighbors

and hear about all that Quonnie has to

offer.

            40th Annual Fun Run Results 



 

Thank you to all of the 40th Annual Quonnie Fourth of July Four

Mile Fun Run and "Lil" Fun Participants. This was a record year

for entrants (284) and Finishers (203), plus 27 runners below

10 years old for our 1st Annual "Lil" Fun Run.

There were 5 runners who were over 70 years old with our

oldest runner at 81 years old.  Our youngest runner in the Four

Mile race was 6 years old, with our youngest "Lil" Fun Runner

at 3.5 years old.  Our runners registered from 96 different

cities in 17 states. What a community we have in Quonnie! 

Overall female and male winners and their times were Julia

Mainelli (26:21.4) and Shane Tarca (24:16.0). Click here for

age group winners.

Click here for the full race results.  You will be are able to sort

these results by age group, times, pace, etc. by clicking on the

column headings with arrows at the top of the page.

Softball

Games will be every weekend through Labor

Day. Both Saturday and Sunday Kids at 8:30,

teens at 9:30.  Old Goats/Young Men Sundays

only at 10:30.

Central Beach Consumer Confidence Report 2015

 
Please click on the red link above to view the 2015 CCR.

All water systems in Rhode Island are required to prepare

what's known as this Consumer Confidence Report (CCR)

annually for the full previous year and distribute it by the end

of June in the present year. Our CCR is prepared by the Atlantic

States Rural Water and Wastewater Association of which we



are a member. It's a technical analysis of our water and

explains in some detail what exists in the water and at what

levels.

Essentially it's telling us that the water is fine except the nitrate

level exceeded 5.0 ppm for the month of November 2015. The

nitrate level is currently below 3.0 ppm. Please read the item in

the report regarding nitrates that is located just below

the "2015 TEST RESULTS". We will be providing an update

regarding this subject, including possible correction action, at

a later date. We test every month for bacteria and nitrates at

both wells and at a enduser's location, monthly for

orthophosphate to insure that our end user plumbing is

adequately protected against the leaching of lead and copper,

annually and every three years for a bunch of other stuff. The

take away is that our public water is well scrutinized and the

water is very safe.   

Community Sales
 

Merchandise sales are Sunday mornings from 9:00-11:00am

weather permitting from June 26th thru Sept 4th at the ballfields. A

variety of Quonnie themed merchandise and clothing is for sale.

Cash or check are accepted for payment. 100%

of proceeds from these sales are used to fund Special Events and

Community Property improvements.

Upcoming Events

July 14th, 7:00 pm at the Grange.  Quonochontaug Historical

Society Speaker, Dick Hutchins.  "Growing up on Quonnie's East-

West Farm".
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